TOOT 66-3 March 1966

The TOOT sounds again heralding our next meeting: March 17th, 8:00 P M, at Arnold's Hofbrau Restaurant - 1724 Pennsylvania Avenue NW.

We will vote on the following membership applications:

Robert Broad

William Jarrett

Agnes Gavin

Carolyn Parmenter

Clarence (Buff) Harris

Fetty Smith

If you have not yet met these folks, please do so before the meeting. We will have one written ballot whereon each member can vote yea or nay.

NOTICE The thoughtful management at Arnolds advises: Free parking across the street for those who dine there before the meeting (your ticket must be stamped WHEN you pay your dinner bill). Fifty cent (50¢) parking for those who do NOT dine there (you must so advise -and pay- the cashier downstairs). This privilege is extended as long as PVS meets its minimum upstairs. DRINK ANOTHER BEER AND PARK INEXPENSIVELY:

As reported at the last meeting, the Nominating Committee recommends:

For President: Dick King

For Executive Committee:

Two year term

C. Brooke Armat

One year term E. P. Anderson

Mike Rura Harry "Hank" Thomas William Stecher

Margaret "Penny" Sayre

We have no intention to perpetuate the present officers and will welcome nominations from the floor at the Annual Meeting in April.

Good news as our club grows. Sue Fleig has agreed to be the coordinator for our Swap Shop. (Have you ever seen a cuter coordinator? NO!) Sue will let the TOOT editor know what the members report so that we can get swaps into print.

Our March 26th trip to Manchester, Vermont is shaping up. The consensus favors a two day trip. We depart Friday eve and return Sunday eve giving us two full days of skiing. The bus fare will approximate \$25.00 round trip. Accomodations at the Worthy Inn include lodging, two breakfasts, and one dinner for \$12.50 plus \$1.25 (tips) plus 37¢ (room and meal tax). Thus the whole trip will cost approximately \$40.00 depending upon where we have to travel with the bus (every extra milc costs!). So far, we have 34 sign-ups for a 38 passenger bus. Contact Fill Stecher.

FLASH Thru the good efforts of our youngest Senior member, Debbie Smith, we will see the 1964 Olympic Film (summer and winter): The World Is One. This film was originally scheduled for the April meeting. Now we will see one film (April film-Jackson Hole, Wyoming) at each meeting.

Don't forget our Meeting Place Committee chaired by Larry Pease. We hope to meet thrucut the summer (possibly more than once a month - how about twice a month?). Please report your thoughts to Larry.

See you all March 17th, March 17th, March 17th, March 17th, March 17th!

Don't forget to Bring USE AS A Numbers!